
 

New Plymouth City Council Meeting 

MONDAY 

April 18, 2022 

6:00 P.M.  

New Plymouth City Council Chambers 

 

On the 18th of March 2022, the New Plymouth City Council meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor 

Rick York.    

 

The pledge of allegiance was led by Andy Creech.  

 

Roll call was taken with council members Rick York, Heather Airoldi, Bill Warnke, Cora Kurth, and Eileen 

Balcer present.  

 

Staff members in attendance were Deputy Clerk Marianne Gatchell, City Superintendent Beau Ziemer, and City 

Engineer Andy Gehrke. 

 

April 4 ,2022 City Council Minutes- Action Item 

Councilwoman Balcer made a motion to approve the minutes from April 4, 2022. Councilwoman Airoldi 

seconded the motion. Motion carried.  

 

Claim Approvals- Action Item 

Councilwoman Balcer made a motion to approve claim approvals totalling $31,393.92. Councilwoman 

Kurth seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 

 

New Business-  

a. TAP Funding Discussion-Andy Gehrke informed the council that all 41 applications received were 

funded. We submitted two applications, Phase 3 & Phase 4 of the Horseshoe Pathway, which were funded 

at $500,000.00 for each. This would cover 92.66% of the project total. With this funding they estimate 

completion from the fair grounds to Canal St.   

 

Department Reports 

a. Payette County Sheriff Report March 2022-Sheriff Andy Creech addressed the council regarding the 

sheriff report. He said they responded to several noise complaints at T&T Mill. He asked that we look at 

the noise ordinance and address the conflicting decibel limits pertaining to industrial and commercial 

zones.  

b. Armoral Tuttle Public Library Report March 2022- No Discussion 

c. Public Works Report March 2022- Councilwoman Eileen Balcer let Beau know there was some kind of 

open irrigation pit near the pathway and Pleasant Loop. Beau said he would have Cody take care of 

covering it back up. Beau said that the tank recoating is pretty much done. He said that they will be able 

to use the tank while the outside is being painted. 

d. February Financials FY2022- No Discussion 

e. March Financials FY2022- No Discussion 

f. Quarterly Financials Report 2nd Quarter- No Discussion 

  

 

Mayor & Council Comments 

Mayor York said he would like to have a discussion regarding the purchase & placement of a reader board for the 

city. Councilwoman Balcer would like to bring back the discussion of the impact fees sooner than later.  

 



Adjournment 

Councilwoman Balcer moved to adjourn the council meeting. Councilwoman Kurth seconded the motion. 

Motion carried. 

 

 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:23 P.M. 
 
 
Approve:       Attest:  
 
 
  

________________________                   _____________________________ 
Rick York, Mayor                             Danielle Painter, City Clerk   


